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Eastside TNT February 26, 2019 Meeting Minutes  

Facilitator Beverly Griffin 
Attendees:  Ken Garno, Sharon Sherman, Matt Oja, Harry Lewis, Tom Quinn, Katie Bronson, Mark Jackson, Judy 

Oplinger, Tim Rice, Dave Kirby, Rebecca Mannion, Cydney Johnson, Kiva Vandergeest, Jonathan Hood, Stephen 
Waldron, Sondra Roth, Joseph Spadaro 

Meeting began at 7:03pm.   

Draft January 8th, 2019 meeting minutes: Peter Sarver motioned to approve the minutes as written, 

Tom Quinn 2nd, all were in favor. 

Issues for District Representatives/Elected Officials/City Departments: none present  

Special Projects: Each TNT sector has a total of $5,000 for community building projects; 4 projects were 
proposed and voted upon by the members in attendance. 

1) Meadowbrook Neighborhood Association withdrew its request for $700; they received a donation. 
2) Westcott Community Center requested $921 for a trash receptacle. 
3) The Thornden Park Association requested  $795 for signage replacement. 
4) Barry Park Association requested $4,255 for a pet friendly water fountain. 

Tom Quinn motioned to approve the Westcott Community project and the Thornden Park Association 
project in full, and the Barry Park Association in the amount of $3,284.  Harry Lewis 2nd, all were in favor. 
 
Peter Sarver: I-81 Update 
Mr. Sarver will keep the group updated as to when the Environmental Impact Study will be released.  
Questions were taken from the floor. 
 
TNT City-wide Board Update: Tina Zagyva informed the group that beginning in April, the CNY 
Community Foundation will be providing funding for food at the TNT meetings.  TNT City-wide is 
preparing a City-wide TNT leadership meeting tentatively scheduled for late March.  Ken Garno 
explained that the TNT City-wide board restructured the board to 2 Directors as opposed to the 
Delegate and Alternate positions.  The President will be an additional board member and can only vote 
to break a tie. 
 
Announcements:   
All TNT members welcome to march in the St. Patricks Day Parade on March 16th.  An email will be sent 
City-wide. 

Thornden Park Association Chili Fest, March 3rd at Park Field House off Ostrom Ave.  12pm – 1:30pm 

The Chief of Police, Kenton Buckner will be at the March meeting; if any residents have specific concerns 
they would like the Chief to address, send them to Tina Zagyva at tzagyva@syrgov.net before the next 
meeting.   

March 14th community gathering for Barry Park Association. 

WNA annual meeting for Sunday, March 10th at 1pm. 

Sherman Park Little League registration is open; geographically based teams. 

 

Ken Garno motioned to adjourn, David Kirby 2nd. 
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